
                              

   

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
HSC results are circulated tomorrow and I want all to 
know that we are very proud of our Year 12 students. 
That every Year 12 student finishes their schooling 
already placed in work, training or studies is wonderful 
but even moreso are we proud of the calibre of character 
the fine young adults have developed. We pray that each 
of them is richly blessed as they make their way into 
adulthood and shape their lives around strength and 
gentleness. 
 
Presentation Day today had the whole school on display 
for the community. What we choose to recognize and 
award says a great deal about our school and we 
appreciate the parental support and presence on these 
special days in the school’s calendar. We recognize 
excellence, we recognize hard work, we recognize 
fairness and compassion – these are pivotal skills for a 
good life. 
 
Semester Reports and Awards Day provide the pleasant 
duty of looking back over the achievements of the year. 
Stepping back gives a wider and better perspective. The 
daily grind of little problems actually diminishes 
alongside the excellence of achievements and growth. 
 
Reports give an account of formal learning in school, 
person by person, for the last two terms. Documentation 
is a massive and very important task that we take very 
seriously. We aim to provide a comprehensive picture 
that will be a source of pride and satisfaction as well as 
a platform for planning learning in the new semester. 
Reports will be circulated this week. 
 
Staff members of our school invest hugely and 
personally in the lives of your children. The time, the 
commitment, the personal investment is extraordinary 
and I am privileged to work daily alongside such 
wholesome people. To aid learning is an investment in 
the future and, between the works of good families and 
good staff members, our children here have a very sound 
foundation. Come and pray with us at the end of year 
Mass on Wednesday at 9:30am. 
 
Mrs Inel Date and Mrs Chloe Brooks are both taking 
leave for twelve months and I want to acknowledge with 
gratitude the extraordinary work and influence of the two 

powerful professionals. I wish them every blessing in 
their endeavours in 2020. 
 
I want to specifically acknowledge the extraordinary work 
of the School Leadership Team this term. They both 
taught and carried out their own executive duties with 
professionalism, energy, thoroughness and good will.  
 
Thank you for the support you parents have given to the 
school in 2019. There isn’t a school anywhere that 
survives without active support of parents. Our school 
continues to grow due to your good will and help. 
 
Finally, our patron Saint, Raphael, is also patron saint of 
travellers, physicians and young people. I pray that this 
Christmas Jesus will be brought to life in your family and 
in our world and that St Raphael protect our travellers 
and our young people and bring healing through 
Christmas to those who suffer. 
 
 

 
Michael Gallagher  
Principal 
 

Third Week of Advent 
 

Dear Jesus,  
Help us focus on you during  

this busy season.  
May we stay aware of the joy  

you bring into our lives.  
We want to find you in the everyday 
moments and come with hearts of 

gratitude to your manger on Christmas. 
Amen. 
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Monday 16   
Happy birthday to Kaiden Bischof 

Presentation Day Awards  
K-11 – 9:30am @ St Raph’s Church 

 

Tuesday 17 
Happy birthday to Melissa Mood 

Yr 8 - Parish Anointing Mass @ 10am 
Primary Class Parties 

K-10 Reports Distributed 
HSC Results Circulated 

 

Wednesday 18   
Happy birthday to Ava Allan & Flynn Bennett 

End of Year Mass - 9:30am @ St Raph’s Church 
Secondary Trivia Day 

Students Last Day 
 

Thursday 19 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Friday 20 
Summer Holidays 

Happy birthday to Grace Callaghan, Max Holmes, 
Ryder Muddle & Melody Nelligan 

 
Happy birthday to Olivia Finn & Olivia Parrish 

who celebrate their birthday’s this weekend,  
 

and to the following students who celebrate their 
birthday’s over these Christmas holidays: 

Sienna Huntington, Noah Campbell, Toby Woodhouse, 
Brianna Goricki, Sarah Myers, Christian Nzungu,  

Poppy Starr, Ryan Clarke, Mekisha Anderson,  
Ashton Anderson, Angus Anning, Jack Graham,  

Jack Webb, Zach Smith, Olivia McNamara,  
Jazmine Millar, Lawson Morgan, Charlize Skelton, 

Grace Whittaker, Caitlin Brodbeck, Georgia Buchtmann 
Charlie Harris, Jack Ousby, Hayley Parakkal,  

Tianna Azzopardi, Will Cranney, William Harris,  
Charli Hubber, Imogen McCormick, Layla Callaghan, 

Imogen Ousby, Tobie Hubber, Darcy O’Neill,  
Hollie Orford, Samantha Young, Isabelle Doorey,  
Caleb Healey, Claudia Orford, Jacob Cranney,  
Ruby Lazanski, Kate Statham, Lizzie Heilman,  

Ali Haider, Patrick Twigg, Joe Broad, Lexie Kennedy, 
Hannah Fahey-Doolan, Max Osborne & Ned Osborne. 

 
 
 

 
Altar Servers’ Roster 
Sat 21  - Tobie Hubber & Darby Hubber   
Sun 22 - Hannah Fahey-Doolan & Janice Lawrence 
 
Sat 28 -  Hayley Parakkal & Volunteer Please 
Sun 29 -  Jamie Zarb & Cassandra Zarb   
     

 
 
 
 

 
2020 Australia Day School Literary Competition 
This year's topic for the literary competition was 
Australian Agriculture. Well done St Raph's students 
who composed some fantastic reports about Australian 
Agriculture. Of special note are the prize winners for 
2020. 
 
 

Kinder:  Tilly Gundersen 1st 
Year 2:  Erin Rutledge 1st, Miller White 2nd,  

Ruby Lazanski 3rd 
Year 3:  Abbie Partridge 1st, Colton Cartwright 2nd 
Year 4:  Laura Bennett 1st, Taylia Penyu 2nd 
Year 5:  Jayden Azzopardi 1st, Lachlan Partridge 3rd 
Year 6:  Flynn Hindmarsh 1st, Kate Proctor 2nd 
 
Library News 
Thank you for the effort students have made to return 
books promptly. The library has been a centre of 
research, reading and many activities throughout the 
year. Have a great holiday.  
K. Skinner – Library 

 
Class Parties 
It's time to celebrate the end to another fantastic year of 
learning!  All infants and primary students will be holding 
their end of year parties tomorrow, Tuesday 17th 
December and they are invited to come to school 
dressed in a Christmas theme. 
 
Teachers will have already been organising the 
celebrations with the children. Infants students will 
dance the afternoon away at their annual Infants 
disco which will be held in St Brigid's Hall.  
 



                              

 
Year 2 Water Quality Investigation 

On Thursday of Week Nine, Year Two finally had the 
opportunity to do some water quality testing in the 
Lachlan River. After our findings, Year Two can happily 
confirm that the water flowing in the Lachlan River near 
the Low Level Bridge is relatively clean. We made these 
discoveries after testing the water for sensitive,water 
bugs. We found a variety of bugs, some very tolerant, 
some tolerant and thankfully some sensitive bugs. 
 

Year Two also decided that leaving nappies, food 
packaging and allowing dogs to leave their droppings on 
the river bank is very harmful to the river system. This 
saddened us to see the pollution on the banks. 
 
On a happier note, Mrs McGoldrick was driving past and 
thought she’d join in with our investigation. She was 
greeted with great excitement from the children. We 
were also grateful for the help from Mrs Clarke, Emma 
Wilkinson and Mrs Doolan. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

School Contact: 
 

11-15 Liverpool St Cowra 2794 
P.O. Box 7, Cowra 2794      

Tel: 6342.2940 
Email: straphaels@bth.catholic.edu.au 

Website:  www.straphaelscowra.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 



                              

Yr 9 Religious Education 
Congratulations to our Year 9 Religious Education 
students on their efforts at Bilyara Retirement Village last 
Thursday. It was wonderful to see them engage in 
conversations with members of the village. Bilyara was 
grateful to receive Christmas cards from our students 
and they enjoyed conversing with them. 

 

 
Starting Dates Term 1 2020 
Jan 29 (Wed): Year 1-6 + 7 & 11 begin 
Jan 30 (Thu): Years 8-10 & 12 begin 
Jan 31 (Fri): Kindergarten begin 
 
Primary Class Teachers 2020  
The teacher / class allocations for 2020 in the primary 
department of the school are as follows:  
Kindergarten:  Therese Johnston, Jodie Colemane, 

Amanda Edwards 
Year 1:   Renae Downes, Karla Slaven,  

Amanda Edwards. 
Year 2:   Kylie McNamara, Davina Smith,  

Kathy English 
Year 3:   Jenny White, Luke O’Reilly  
Year 4:   Laura Moodie, Nicole Twohill-Scott,  

Year 5:  Darrel Colemane, Anna Farley,  

Kathy English 

Year 6:   Grahame Statham, Carolyn James,  

Staff Changes 2020 
Chloe Brooks:   St Mary’s Orange 2020 
Nicole Twohill-Scott:  Family Educator 2020-2021 + 

Year 4 
Melissa Morrison & Meg Jobson: working elsewhere 
Inel Date:   On leave for 2020 
 
Introducing new staff members and new roles: 
Cassie Bennett:  Assistant Coordinator - 

Curriculum  
Therese Johnston:  Assistant Coordinator - 

Curriculum 
Melana Pearce:  Secondary HSIE  
Michelle Coombes:  Secondary Creative Arts 
David Lette:  Future Pathways & Career 

Education (Careers) 
Peta Bischof:  Future Pathways & Career 

Education (VET) 
 
Fee Schedule 2020 
The St Raphael’s Catholic School Fee Schedule 2020 is 
attached for your information and planning. 
 
 
 
Canteen Update 
This week’s roster is as follows: 

Tues 17    
 

Wed 18  
 

Thurs 
19   

 

Fri 20 
 

Mon 23 
 

Lisa 
Mallon 
Karen 

Campbell 

 
CLOSED 

PUPIL 
FREE 
DAY 

CLOSED 
FOR 

HOLIDAYS! 

CLOSED 
FOR 

HOLIDAYS! 

 

Donna Stokes – Canteen Manager 
 
Book Club 
Scholastic Book Club Orders have now finished for the 
year. Thankyou to all families and friends for your 
continued support of our Book Club orders. Your 
purchases have allowed the school to obtain many 
wonderful resources for our classrooms and library. 
Thankyou once again. Merry Christmas, and see you 
again next year! 
Chris Webb – Book Club Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                              

 
 
 
 

 

 



                              

 

 
 

 



                               



                              

 


